DR. D.W PENNER SCHOOL

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES Tuesday March 10 2015
Attendance: Jamie Campbell, (Chair), Alana Sigurdson (Vice Chair), Jodie Zurbyk (Treasurer), 

Tanya St. Laurent (Secretary) and 6 additional parents 
Principal: Richard Rajotte 

Teacher: Tina Arnott (4/5 teacher)
Special Guests: Lisa Aitken, Sandy Nemeth, Dave Richardson, Josie Landry
Thanks to Rachel for babysitting. 

All parents are invited to attend.  Any ideas, thoughts and suggestions are always welcome.  If you are unable to attend but have a question or an idea you would like discussed at the next meeting, please email: Jamie CampbellCampbell.jamie@wpg.sysco.ca and it will be brought to the table.  
Call to order and introductions:  Jamie- Welcome and thank you all for coming!
Secretary’s Report- Last month’s minutes approved by Sherry and 2nd by Joy
Treasurer’s Report- Jodie Zurbyk
· Current balance $3033.84 
· Staff Appreciation $146.46- theme was from the heart, goal was not to spend too much.  Awesome posters were the high light!!!  Calendar made for all the staff was awesome too!!
· Financial report approved by: Miss Kyla and 2nd by Sam
Presidents Report- Jamie/ Vice Chair Alana
· Thank you for everyone’s support and to everyone who stepped in to make teacher appreciation such a success!!
· (Alana)The MAPC was hosted by Sargent Park School, Dr. Penner stepped up to volunteer to host it one year.  It was a real eye opener on how lucky we are as a PAC.  There were two groups on how to get your principal to speak to you was one of them.  Lots of struggles and road blocks for other schools.  We are very fortunate we don’t have these issues.  Not much to bring back from the meetings.
Committee Reports:

Hot Lunch: Sam
· Next Hot Lunch April PIZZA!!

· Kids voted the last two hot lunches:  May will be: Grilled cheese and chicken nuggets/ June will be hot dogs

· Last month Profit $107.94

Spring Fling Update: Sam & Tamara 

· Letter for new Kinder families is ready

· Save the date note will be going home

· Annette to request a permit

· Tanya to book the fire truck once again

· Buzz & Boomer will be making an appearance as well as some Bomber cheer leaders if in town  
Movie Night- Esther

· ***Next Movie Night Friday April 17th Doors will open at 6:00pm movie to start at 6:30pm***
· Grade 6 students will be running movie night, all proceeds will be donated to the Grade 6 farewell
· Kernels popcorn will be served once again
Spring Fundraiser Update
Principal’s Report/School News- Rick Rajotte
· Staff Appreciation was really neat!!  Things just happened!!  Flowers would just appear out of nowhere!  Thank you to the PAC Ninja’s very much appreciated; all food cooked personally, Yoga @ Lunch.  
· You may notice exercise stations set up around the school.  It’s to get kids moving.  There are 12 stations in total.  Back in the day school used to be stationary, now schools offer lot’s of movement.  Sitting is the new smoking- it causes damage
· The mural- someone is coming to take a look at it.  It’s 7 years of age
· Mad Science Program- it’s an after school program that runs after school.  May be offered in the fall.
· Operation Donation a huge success!  There was so much stuff!  Thank you to those who participated!
· New EA- Remple Rishi
· Grade 6 transition will take place- a letter will go home in selection of school.  May/ June there will be  a tour
· Kinder Info Night- 7 families came.  Still looking to get 15-20 kindergartens
· Great to see the Penner name out there on the signs promoting our school.  There was a kinder registration sign up at Little Caesars/ ST. Vital Market and Medicine Shoppe
· Spring Pictures Mach 20th
· Our Door Classroom- wait till the snow melts.  Applying for grants to try and get money specific to our needs.  There are provincial grants- Stewardship/ Evergreen Foundation Landscape, Community Places.  Rick checking into
· The Daycare would like to work together to upgrade the outdoor classroom.  

· I love to read numbers – Numeracy focus ended with Market Day.  Lots of dialogue/ lots of books on numeracy.

Teachers Report- Tina Arnott

· Market day turned out even better than expected!  The children published books/pens/ magnets/ jets magnets/ personalized posters/ duct tape wallets/ blown up balloons with emotions drawn on them.  They had to talk about what to make/ what people like/ make the product/ decide how much to sell it for 

· There were table set up in the gym.  ½ class would buy and ½ the class would sell.  Then they would switch.  Harry Bell came in to help.  He rang the bell when it was time to switch. 

· The kids took ownership of the product.  Hands on experience, pulled together.  The kids want to do it again next year!!  There on pictures on the Dr. Penner website!!
Guest  speaker- Lisa Aitken
· It’s a real pleasure to be here.  Have been here visiting most recently during the South St. Vital Review & follow up meeting
· One conversation in regards to the Question of potential for Penner to ever be a K-8 school
· In the history of Dr. Penner it has always been a K-6 school
· Last year was a review of the school and how it impacts the other schools.  It’s not to say Penner will never be a K-8, it’s not on the list to review at this time.  
Interpersonal Communication Committee- Sandy Nemeth & 
· They asked the question- what would you like to see different at school or take with them when they leave school and go out into the real world.  Here were a few comments by parents in attendance:
· Cursive handwriting
· Increase self awareness- how does your motor run
· Fair is not equal
· No one fails- true assessment.  Someone who studies hard gets the same credit as someone who does.  No consequences.  No-fail policy
· Entitlement- Work ethic isn’t’ there anymore
· Double incomes- parents give kids whatever they want, makes it easier for them
· Genuine work ethic- accountability/ study habits
· Empathy- teaching sense of community
· Empathy & gratitude
· Manners
· Financials- budget
School Trustees are willing to come to any meeting 

PAC is the voice of the school, once all the schools have been visited, patterns/ duplications omitted the feedback will be shared.
Teacher wish list

· $650 for buses

· $750 for technology- Cheque Written Jan 13th 2015 to Dr. Penner School
· $250 for Grade 6 farewell

· $500 for year-end field trip 

· $300 for patrols
Important dates for April 2015-03-26
· April 3rd- Good Friday/ No School

· April 7th- PAC meeting @ 6:30pm

· April 23rd- Hot Lunch

· April 23rd- MTYP K-6

· Friday April 24- In service Day/ No School

· Tuesday April 28th- Early Dismissal

· Tuesday April 30th - Seniors Day
Adjournment- motion to adjourn 8:37pm
Next PAC Meeting 

@ 6:30pm in the Library
Free babysitting All Welcome to attend!

